
Lee Agricultural Commission 

June 26, 2018 

Present: Erick Sawtelle, Chuck Cox, Ken Brisson, Laura Gund. (Not enough for a quorum.) 

Minutes: The minutes from the May 29, 2018 meeting were read and accepted as read. 

Brochure: The new edition of the farm brochures was available and we spent some time discussing that. 

Financial: No new financial information. 

AED: There was some discussion about acquiring a new defibulator for the Grange building. The NH 

Dept. of Safety is having a sale which will be available until October. Our Fire Chief recommends the 

AED, pads, CPR instruction kit, etc. for $760. It would be a fixed-location package with all accessories.  

The Lee Fire Department would do the maintenance and whoever will be using it must take a CPR 

training course. Chief Nemet will arrange the training. We spoke to Jimmy Brady (Grange) about the Ag. 

Commission putting in $250 and the Grange and the Beekeepers the remainder.  A motion to purchase 

the AED for $760 and then be reimbursed would have to wait for a quorum in order to vote on it. Chief 

Nemet may want to think about future costs, batteries for example (these may be expensive).  We will 

have further discussion at the next meeting when there is a quorum. 

Lee Fair: Chuck continues to work on the Fair Games. He needs some help. At a recent Fair meeting we 

discussed starting the supper at 5:30. 

Backyard Farming Initiative: The program is all set. 

FDA: Erick discussed a new proposed rule to put “added sugar” labels on maple syrup and honey! 

Bedrock Gardens: Short discussion as to the Selectmen giving them permission to do a few events, 

limited to a certain number of people, through July. 

Next meeting will be July 31, 2018. 

Minutes submitted by Laura Gund. 


